CHAIR’S PANEL 5.00 pm on 16th JUNE 2006

Present:
Cllr. Ms C Smith Haynes


Cllr Mr G Titcombe

P. Chaplin, Development Control Manager

1.
KET/2006/0204 -
Change of Use Application: From retail (A1) to restaurant (A3) and new window, door and access




67 Stamford Road, Kettering
The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  

Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  The Panel were aware of the setting.  Bearing in mind the number of existing uses in the area, and the proposed alterations, the Panel said that the decision should be referred to Committee.

2.
KET/2006/0347 -
Change of Use Application: Studios 2 and 3 from A1 to A2




23 High Street, Rothwell
The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  

Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  The Panel noted that the petition had incorrectly referred to this application as an A3 proposal.  The Officer had written to explain that the proposal was for A2 (Professional Services).  The Panel thought that the Officer’s letter that pointed this out was good.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers.

3. KET/2006/0410 – 
Demolition of back extension, add first floor extension to form two storey house with extension to front and new detached garage

242 Barton Road, Barton Seagrave

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  Information from the Officer’s notes was conveyed to the Panel, including the fact that there were a number of different house types in the area.  Due to consideration for street scene, the Panel asked for this application to be referred to Committee.

4.
KET/2006/0452 -
2 two bedroom apartments




93 Lower Street (land adjacent), Kettering

The Panel were given information from the Officer’s notes and shown plans and photos from the file.  They also read the objectors’ comments.  The Panel discussed the issues and noted the objectors’ concerns.  They asked for a reply to be sent to the objectors to respond to the points raised, including the response that the average of 1.5 spaces per dwelling was a maximum.  The Panel were made aware of a previous application, ref: KET/2005/0779, which referred to planning permission for a similar sized building – as a single dwelling.  The impact of the current proposal for two apartments on the site and in the context of the location was understood.

The Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers.
The meeting closed at 6.00 pm
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